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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

Firstly, a huge thank you to the volunteers at the Marong Cup, it 
was great to see parents answer the call and ensure that Holy 
Rosary had a great presence, although I'm sure a few people might 
stay away from 'slushies' for a while. Special thanks to Tamara, 
who with such a positive enthusiastic attitude was able to 
coordinate the day for our school. We certainly appreciate your 
efforts. 
 
We will begin preparing for our Lenten Journey by celebrating 
Shrove Tuesday tomorrow. This follows the tradition where 
people used up all of the fats in the house that they would go 
without until Easter. Throughout the day the children will have the 
opportunity to share in pancake.   
 
We also celebrate the return to school with an informal gathering 
in the Botanical Gardens, bring along your picnic tea and we can 
gather with some pancakes and time together, from 5 – 7pm.   
 
Wednesday is the beginning of the church season of Lent. As a 
school we will attend Mass at 9.15am beginning our preparation 
for Easter. Lent is a time for self-discipline. Throughout the 40 days 
of Lent, people are called to fast and pray. But just before Lent 
starts, it has become a time of merrymaking, culminating on 
Shrove Tuesday, the day before Lent begins. The name Shrove 
Tuesday comes from the custom of ringing the ‘shriving bell’ to 
summon the people to church to be ‘shriven, that is to confess 
their sins at the beginning of Lent. At that time, certain foods like 
eggs, milk, meat and rich buttery dishes were given up for the 
duration of Lent. One way that they used up the eggs, milk and 
fats in the house was to add flour to make special pancakes. In 
England, the popularity of pancakes caused Shrove Tuesday to be 
called Pancake Day, a tradition we also follow here in Australia.  
 
Last week was a busy week for our swimmers and it was great to 
see the participation by so many. Congratulations to Frayne house 
on their victory. Thank you to all our helpers, in particular the 
grade 6 children who were wonderful in their care for others 
spending a lot of extra time in the pool encouraging and    
supporting others. Thank you to Mr Coates for organising the day  
and backing up again with the Catholic sports, it is certainly never 
underestimated the amount of time and effort required to ensure 
a successful and safe day. 
 

CALENDAR 
FEBRUARY 2023  
Tue 21st Sacramental Program Meeting 
Tue 21st Picnic in the Park 5-7pm 
Wed 22nd Ash Wednesday 
Wed 22nd Foundation Rest Day 
Fri 24th School Photo Day 
Mon 27th Pupil Free Day – Staff PD 
Tue 28th – Fri 3rd Swimming Lessons (Gr 3 – 6) 
  
MARCH 2023  
Tue 28th – Fri 3rd Swimming Lessons (Gr 3 – 6) 
Wed 1st Foundation Rest Day 
Fri 3rd PSG Meetings 
Sat 4th McCarthy House Community Mass – 6pm 
Wed 8th Foundation Rest Day 
Fri 10th PSG Meetings 
Mon 13th Labour Day Public Holiday 
Wed 15th Foundation First Wednesday 
Fri 17th PSG Meetings 
Mon 20th  Sacramental Program Meeting 
Thu 23rd  Billy Tea Bush Dance 
Fri 24th PSG Meetings 
Fri 24th Canteen – PIZZA DAY 
Sat 25th Harte House Community Mass – 6pm 
  
APRIL 2023  
Wed 5th School Cross Country 
Thur 6th Last Day Term 1 – 2.15pm dismissal 
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MASS TIMES 
Holy Rosary – Hamelin St 

Saturday’s 6pm   Sunday’s 10am 
Weekday Masses – Tues - Sat 9.15am 

 

St Francis Xavier – Strickland Rd 
Sunday – 8.30am     

Check out our school Facebook page to stay up 
to date with the latest news! 
https://www.facebook.com/holyrosaryprimary
schoolwhitehills/ 

https://www.facebook.com/holyrosaryprimaryschoolwhitehills/
https://www.facebook.com/holyrosaryprimaryschoolwhitehills/


 
Finally, we currently have 3 vacancies on the school council, meeting on a termly basis. If you are interested in the function and 
role of the council, formerly the Board, please feel free to contact me or speak to current members; Heidi Kleinert, Stephen 
Johnstone, Adam Torney, Jo Thurley, Deb Tresize and Eddie Dickens. 
 

  
Paul Wilkinson (Principal) 
 
 

SCHOOL NEWS 
SCHOOL PHOTOS  
Our school photos will be held this Friday 24th February. Please ensure that children are in a clean summer 
school uniform, clean tidy hair with NO bright coloured jewellery, ribbons or headbands.  
Photo orders are online, please see below for further information.  
 

 
BILLY TEA BUSH DANCE BAND – NEW DATE!  
The Billy Tea Bush dance duo will now be at Holy Rosary on Thursday 23rd March, with lots of fun activities. We will finish with a 
whole school dance and invite parents to join us. Thanks to Mrs Teed for coordinating the rescheduled day and we look forward 
to lots of fun. 
 

Catholic Identity 
 

 

SACRAMENTAL PROGRAM - TUESDAY 21ST FEBRUARY 
Parents of children undertaking the Sacrament of Eucharist and Confirmation should have received a reminder email about 
our first sacramental meeting to be held tomorrow Tuesday 21st February at 5.30pm in the Rosarium. 
 

WORLD DAY OF SOCIAL JUSTICE 
Today, February 20th is ‘World Day of Social Justice’. The purpose of the day is to focus on the 
plight of social injustice throughout the world. During term 1 staff members participate in the 
Saltworks program. This opportunity raises awareness of the need for better social justice with 
your children.   
 
 

 
COMMUNITY MASS 

   Our first Holy Rosary community house mass will be for McCarthy House on Saturday 4th March @ 6pm.  
 

 
PARISH NEWS 

 
 ASH WEDNESDAY MASS 

    Ash Wednesday Masses will be held at 9.15am and 6 pm   
 
   The Sandhurst Diocese Lent leaflets for 2023 are available on the Sandhurst Diocese Website. These simple resources 
   for individual or small group reflection and prayer, draw upon Scripture readings for Lent, stories and insights of Saints. 
   To view or download Lent leaflets please go to the Sandhurst Diocese Website  
   https://www.sandhurst.catholic.org.au/item/2394-lenten-resources-for-2023 

 
 

 
 
 

https://www.sandhurst.catholic.org.au/item/2394-lenten-resources-for-2023


 
FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE - CAMPS, SPORTS AND EXCURSION FUND (CSEF) 
The Camps, Sports and Excursion Fund (CSEF) is a Victorian Government program that assists eligible families to cover the cost 
of school trips, camps and sporting activities. Any parents/carers who hold a valid means-tested concession card, a Gold DVA 
card or are a temporary foster parent, may be eligible for CSEF. The allowance is paid directly to the school to use towards these 
items.  
The CSEF form is attached to this newsletter or is available by clicking here to access our Back to School site. 
If you did not receive a CSEF payment in 2022, have had a new child start, or are a new family, please fill in and return the 
application form to the office as soon as possible. If you are unsure whether you are eligible, whether you need to reapply etc, 
please see Paula in the office.  
 
 
 

 

SCHOOL SPORT  
 – WHAT’S HAPPENING?! 

Troy Coates (PE Coordinator) 
 
CATHOLIC SWIMMING CARNIVAL   
Congratulations to all 27 children who represented Holy Rosary at the Catholic School Swimming Sports today. Congratulations 
to our Grade 6 Best Contributors for the day; Alex & Ruby.      
  
Lots of ribbons were received! 
  
Alex – Freestyle (1st), Breaststroke (1st), Backstroke (1st) 
Ruby – Freestyle (2nd), Butterfly (2nd), Breaststroke (3rd) 
Tom – Butterfly (2nd) 
Leila – Breaststroke (3rd) 
Evie  – Freestyle (2nd) 
  
Relays: 
Open Age Medley Relay - 2nd (Alex, Tom, Charles & Jensen) 
12yr Boys Freestyle Relay - 3rd (Alex, Charles, Mitch & Jensen) 
Open Free Top Swimmer - 3rd (Alex, Ruby, Grace, Lacey) 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

https://sites.google.com/hrwhitehills.catholic.edu.au/2023beginningofyearforms/home


 
AFL PLAYER 'COMMUNITY CAMP' VISIT - NORTH MELBOURNE 
This year, the AFL again held an AFL 'Community Camp' allowing AFL players to connect with local communities to promote the 
game. We were very grateful at Holy Rosary that through AFL Central Victoria we were able to meet and interact with North 
Melbourne FC players. We had a questionnaire, kicking challenge, signature time and many giveaways during our session. Thank 
you again to AFL Central Victoria and North Melbourne FC. 
 

                                
 
 
SWIMMING LESSONS (GR 3-6) - Week 5 
The Year 3-6 children will have their swimming lessons early in Term 1, from Tuesday 28th Feb - Friday 3rd of March (4 days). 
This will be at Gurri Wanyarra in Kangaroo Flat. Permission forms with further information will be released via PAM in the coming 
weeks. 
*Please note: Foundation - Grade 2 swimming lessons will be in Term 4 (Start of December). 
 
 
STORYBOX LIBRARY ACCESS 

We are really pleased to be able to share with the school community access to StoryBox Library. 
Story Box Library is a subscription based educational website, created for children to view stories by 
local authors and illustrators, being read aloud by fantastic, predominantly Australian and New Zealand, 
storytellers. 
Reading aloud to children, in particular by diverse and engaging storytellers, greatly improves language 
and literacy skills, especially in the early years of a child’s development. 

You are welcome to use this resource as much as you wish at home, it could be used as an enjoyable bedtime story alternative 
or for kids to listen independently in their down time.  
Use the following details to login for access to StoryBox library's full range of books. 
https://www.storyboxlibrary.com.au/ 
Username: HolyRosaryWhiteHills   
Password: HRWH3550 
 
GRADE 6 START OF YEAR – SUMMARY 
It has been a great start to this year for all Grades. Grade 6 has 
gone very well with our new teacher Mr Walker. He has had a 
beautiful start to the year. Grade 6 has had a great leadership day 
with the coach of the Bendigo pioneers, Danny O’Bree, coming in 
to talk with them about leadership with Mr Wilkinson. 
 
In other news the swimming carnival was on Monday 13th 
February. There were 25 metre, and 50 metre events.  With the 
50 metre races having the opportunity to go to the Catholic 
Schools Swimming Carnival. Frayne won the Carnival.  
Although it was chilly, it was a very fun day.  Leo Watson & Alex 
Hilson 
 

https://www.storyboxlibrary.com.au/


 
 
FOUNDATION ART & STEM 
Our Gr Preps have been busy already in our art room and garden. In art, the students 
did a brilliant job decorating rocks, so much colour and detail! In STEM we placed these 
rocks in our garden to create a 'rock village'. We even managed to get our gardening 
gloves on and do some weeding. 
 
PASTORAL CARE 
As a school we have many opportunities to come together as a community and celebrate the wonderful school that is Holy 
Rosary. On Tuesday night we will be inviting families to attend our schools Picnic in the Park family night. This is an opportunity 
to meet other families from Holy Rosary and share in the ability to once again come together as a school community. 
 

Family Picnic in the Park 
Tuesday 21st Feb 5pm to 7pm. 
Bring your own picnic and dinner and enjoy a warm summer night.      
 
Our food share pantry continues to be used by many families in our school community. The pantry is in the Rosarium where 
you can access cold, frozen and pantry stables. If you require items to be packed and sent home with your child for yourself or 
a family you are aware may need assistance please contact Megan Gerrish or your child’s teacher. 
 

CYBER SAFETY 
We will be hosting Grant Fitzgerald from Catholic Education Sandhurst to present to our Grade 5 & 6 families about current 
cyber safety risks and impacts of online behaviour for our children and students. The Cyber Safety information night will be 
held on Tuesday 7th of March at 6pm in the Rosarium. We are inviting all our grade 5 & 6 families and students to attend on 
the night. If you would like to attend can you please RSVP to Megan Gerrish.  
 

Have a wonderful week and enjoy the sunshine. 
- Megan Gerrish (Pastoral Care, Wellbeing and Compliance Leader) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
ATTENDANCE  
The importance of arriving at school and class on time: 

• Ensures that students do not miss out on important learning activities scheduled early in the day 
• Helps students learn the importance of punctuality and routine 
• Give students time to greet their friends before class 
• Reduces classroom disruption 
 

Lateness is recorded as a partial absence and must be explained by parents 
 

What if my child has to be away from school? 
On occasion, your child may need to be absent from school. Justified reasons for student absences may include: 

• being sick, or having an infectious disease 
• having an unavoidable medical appointment 
• being required to attend a recognised religious holiday 
• exceptional or urgent family circumstance (e.g. attending a funeral) 
 

Families are encouraged to travel during school holidays. If travel during school term is necessary, discuss this with the school 
principal 
 
 
 

How Can We Help? 

In the Pastoral Care / Wellbeing Team we would like to offer any support that we can, whether 
it be emotional, physical, spiritual or mentally. We can assist with support relating to your child 
or needs your family may have at the present time.  

 

We may assist with 

 Practical Help (Meals, groceries etc) 

 A Listening Ear 
 School Attendance 

 General information & advice, with links to outside agencies & community support 
 

Megan Gerrish (Pastoral Care Leader) 
 
 
 
 
LEARNER DIVERSITY: PROGRAM SUPPORT GROUP “PSG” MEETINGS 
PSG meeting times were allocated to families last week via the Parent Access Model (P.A.M.) app. Furthermore, an email 
notification was sent to families on Wed, 15th February; advising families to check their allocated time and date on P.A.M. 
Please note this in your diary/calendar. All meetings have been scheduled as ‘virtual meetings’. If you would like your meeting 
to take place onsite please forward this preference to Mandy via email: mantoniadis@hrwhitehills.catholic.edu.au 
 
A reminder that careful consideration and thought has been put in place regarding the scheduling of PSG meetings, to ensure 
they align with the new Enterprise Bargaining Agreement (EBA) for teachers. The EBA will impact on teachers workloads and 
your access to teachers outside of school hours. Therefore, PSG meetings will take place each Friday during Term 1; beginning 
in week 5: March, 3rd through to Week 9: March 31st.  
 
Please be aware that the meetings will now run for 35 minutes to allow parents, teachers and the Learner Diversity Leader to 
discuss the student’s personalised learning plan (PLP) with an emphasis on the student goals that have been put in place to 
support the learning for your child.    – Mandy Antoniadis (Learner Diversity Leader) 

 
 
 
 

mailto:mantoniadis@hrwhitehills.catholic.edu.au


BUS STOP CHANGE – MYRTLE STREET 
Just a reminder that the school bus has a temporary alteration to the route which began last Monday 
13th February. Due to roadworks, The MYRTLE ROAD stop will divert to COLLINS PARK (on Strickland 
Street), the bus will then continue down Strickland Street and turn left into Ironstone and right into 
Station street. This will be in place for 6 weeks minimum or possibly longer depending on roadwork 
completion.  
If you require further information please call the school or Godkins Bus Lines. 
 

STUDENT NEWS 
HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
Students who are celebrating their birthdays this week are; Amelia Holmes, Isabella Holmes, Molly Allen, 
Mitchell Cope, Savannah Wallis, & Bella Holland.  
Happy Birthday to you and we hope you have a wonderful day. 

 
 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

    
 

P&F NEWS 
CANTEEN VOLUNTEERS URGENTLY NEEDED 
We are once again looking for additional parent volunteers in our canteen.  
This year we will be looking for volunteers for the following times:  
Thursdays  9:00am - 11:00am (1 volunteer) – Younger children welcome 
Fridays  9:00am – 12:00pm (2 volunteers) 
  10:30am – 11:45am (1 volunteer) 
  1:30pm – 2:30pm (2 volunteers) 
 

Please note, volunteers must report directly to the school office to sign in and must provide a copy of their WCC or VIT card and 
other necessary volunteer paperwork.  Volunteers DO NOT need to hold a Food Handling Certificate. 
 
If you are able to volunteer in our Canteen this term, please contact Laura Prange on 0438 079 982 or Tamara McIntosh on 
0413 473 174    
 
 
 
 

 
 

 Students of the Week 
FJM Matilda 

FMM Patrick 
1CV Indiana 
1GS Edith 
2JH Hamish 
2SD Will 
3CW Patrick 
3OG Levi 
4BD Jasper 
4LS Georgia 
5DL Hannah 
5JO Jensen 

6DW Knox 
6MG Katelyn 



VOLUNTEER ROSTER  
DATE TIME VOLUNTEERS 

FEBRUARY 2023 
Thur 23rd February 9.00am – 11.00am Andrea P 
Fri 24th February 9.00am – 12.00pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 
Fri 24th February 10.30am – 11:45am Volunteer Needed 
Fri 24th February 1.30pm – 2.30pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 

   
MARCH 2023 

Thur 2nd March 9.00am – 11.00am Volunteer Needed 
Fri 3rd March 9.00am – 12.00pm Suzie Y & Volunteer Needed 
Fri 3rd March 10.30am – 11:45am Volunteer Needed 
Fri 3rd March 1.30pm – 2.30pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 

   
Thur 9th March 9.00am – 11.00am Volunteer Needed 
Fri 10th March 9.00am – 12.00pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 
Fri 10th March 10.30am – 11:45am Volunteer Needed 
Fri 10th March 1.30pm – 2.30pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 

 

 
 
WINTER JACKET SPECIAL ORDER 
Perfect for the cooler weather, this winter jacket is made from crease-proof and water-resistant 
microfibre with a cotton lining. This jacket can be worn over school jumpers or short/long sleeve polo 
shirts during playtime and lunchtime. 
Sample sizes are available for viewing in the Holy Rosary Uniform Shop on a Friday morning. Cost for 
each jacket will be $45.00. 
Orders can be placed by returning the form attached below with payment to the school office. We are 
also looking into adding the jackets to Flexischools to allow online ordering, however this is not available 
yet.  
All orders are due by Friday 24th March. Jackets will be sent home as soon as possible after they are 
delivered (likely early Term 2). - Debbie & Janet (Holy Rosary Uniform Shop Committee) 
 
 
 

SPORTS NEWS 
HOLY ROSARY NETBALL CLUB 
We are planning for our Netball Club's 2023 Winter Season with BSNA. The season will commence on the 18th March, playing 
Saturdays on the indoor courts at the Bendigo Stadium. 
We are looking for players who would like to join our Grade 2/3, 4, 5 and 6 teams! Please get in touch via 
holyrosarynetball@gmail.com if you'd like more information! 
Please note, for our Foundation, Grade 1 and Grade 2 kids, information for our NetSetGO! program will be shared later in Term 
One. – Ben Dillon (Club President)  
 
  

 STRATHDALE SOCCER CLUB  
"Interested in playing soccer? 
The Strathdale Soccer Club are seeking players for the upcoming Bendigo Amateur Soccer League 2023   
season.   Strathdale Soccer Club is a fun, inclusive and family-oriented club. Opportunities to play from 4+ 
years of age.  
 
Please email strathdalesclub@gmail.com for further enquiries, or 
visit  https://www.strathdalesoccerclub.com.au". 

 

mailto:holyrosarynetball@gmail.com
https://www.strathdalesoccerclub.com.au/
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https://www.strathdalesoccerclub.com.au/


  



 

 

 

 



 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

SCHOOL PHOTO INFORMATION 
 

Our school photos will be held on Friday 24th February. Please ensure that children are in a clean 
summer school uniform, clean tidy hair with NO bright coloured jewellery, ribbons or headbands.   

See below for online ordering information. 
                  Both individual and family photos will be ordered online this year. 

 
 

Order Cut off Dates: 
 

Student Photos – Student photos can be ordered online using the below access code until: 
9am on the 27th February 2023.  
 
Family Photos - Must be ordered by 4.30pm on the Thursday 23rd February.  
 

Only families who have pre-ordered a family photo will have their family photo taken. Late requests/orders will 
not be possible. 

 

 
 



 
 

 
 

M


